LONE OAK SYMSONIA NOV. 9

The Oak

THANKS-GIVING HOLIDAYS NOV. 22-23

Vol. XXI, Number 2

LONE OAK HIGH SCHOOL, LONE OAK, KENTUCKY

November 9, 1962

U. of K. SPEAKERS TO HOLD INFORMATION MEETING NOV. 12

Most if not all high school seniors lack the information necessary to a wise choice of which college or university they should attend.

That's the thinking behind the University of Kentucky's Visitation Program which this year is giving students in 91 of Kentucky's 120 counties an opportunity to obtain authoritative answers to their questions about college life in general and UK in particular.

Seven UK representatives, each an authority on some aspect of college life, will present an information program at 7:30 p.m. Monday, November 12, at Paducah Tilghman High School for residents of Carlisle, Ballard, Graves, Lyon, Mc-Cracken, Marshall, Livingston and Calloway counties,

All high school seniors in the eight-county area, along with their parents, teachers, counselors and others interested in learning more about higher education in Kentucky,

F.B.L.A. Officers Elected For '62-'63

F.B.L.A. held its first meeting October 7, 1962, with the advisors, Mrs. North and Mr. Crooks. Phyllis Lane, President and Kenneth Grief, Reporter, were officers elected last year. New officers are: Vice-President, Bobby Rushing; Secretary, Linda Cole; and Treasurer, Phyllis Overstreet. Phyllis Lane was elected chairman of concession stands for the basketball games.

The F.B.L.A. convention was discussed, and a point system is being worked out. In this way, active members will get to attend conven-

Booklets have been ordered on Parliamentary Procedures, and the club hopes to send a team on Parliamentary Procedure to the convention, April 27 and 28, in Louisville.

Everyone taking a business subject is eligible to belong to this club. Also any visitors are welcome.

LONE OAK CALENDAR

November

- 9: Symsonia away
- 10: Murray Homecoming
- 13: Lowes home
- 15: 9th team plays Ballard away
- 16: Ballard away
- 22-23: Thanksgiving Holidays
- 27: St. Mary's home
- 30: Benton home

December

- 1: Beta Convention in Louisville
- 2: Band Concert
- 3: Quadstate Band Festival at Murray
- 6: 8 and 9 teams play Heath—away
- 7: Reidland away
- 10: A Cappella performs at P.-T.A.
- 13: 8 and 9 teams play Reidland-

are invited to attend the Paducah meeting.

The program will consist of a brief talk by one of the team members, a longer question-and-answer period, and an informal social hour. It's the question period, team members say, which gives the student and his parents all the information they could obtain in a personal visit to the UK campus in Lexington.

Questions dealt with by the team usually cover such subjects as financial aid and school costs, academic requirements and expectations, housing, admission procedures and student services.

Tests Taken By L.O.H.S. Students

On October 10, the Seniors were given the General Aptitude Test Battery (GATB). The test was administered as part of the cooperative program between the State Employment Division of Kentucky and the school.

The test measures the student's potential in 9 different areas, The test was designed to aid students in choosing future employment as well as to help those going on to higher education. This is a part of the school counseling program.

The Seventh and Eighth grades have also been involved in a testing program.

These Standard Achievement Tests, which are given regularly each fall, were taken on October 22

Actual combined testing time was 41/2 hours, but with time taken out for rest periods the testing took 2 days to complete.

The students did not attend school the following Friday, so the teachers could check the tests. These scores will serve as a part of the students' cumulative records,

Another test (aptitude) will be given in the Spring.

Halloween Party Given By Seniors

On October 27, at 7 o'clock the Senior Class sponsored a Halloween Party at the National Guard Armory. Those invited to attend were Seniors, Juniors, and their guests. The Junior and Senior class sponsors were also invited. The admission was \$.50 per person. The dress was casual wear.

The Armory was decorated for Halloween with pumpkins, black and orange streamers, and balloons.

Refreshments which included soft drinks, cup cakes, cookies, and popcorn were served.

The entertainment included dancing with a record player and records furnishing the music.



The composite picture of the cheerleaders shown here includes the A team (upper left), B team (upper right), 9th grade team (lower left), and 8th grade team (lower right).

CHEERLEADERS ELECTED FOR '62-'63 SEASON

On Friday, October 5, an assembly was held in the Lone Oak gymnasium to elect the cheerleaders for the year of 1962-'63.

Twenty students tried out for the position of A-team cheerleader. Four Juniors and one Senior were elected by the teachers and ball players to serve as cheerleaders for the ball team. The following Junior representatives that were chosen were: Ricky Lyles, Ann Hara Price, Lynn Boyd, and Margaret Knight. The Senior representative was Linda Cole, Mrs, North will be the sponsor for the A-team

Fifteen girls tried out for B-team cheerleader. Four Sophomores and one Freshman were selected, also by the teachers and ball players. The following Sophomores were chosen: Paula Burks, Janice Harper, Mary Tom Sinquefield, and Mary Clark. The only Freshman was Ann Dunbar, Mrs. Nagel was chosen to sponsor the B-team cheerleaders.

Honor Roll Students Are Chosen

The Oak "K" is publishing a new feature this month and will continue to do so the rest of the year. For all students who make straight A's, we now have an honor roll in which their names will appear monthly. The honor students for this month are as follows:

Seniors - Joe Sloan, Jackie Wil-

Juniors — Lesley Lisso;

Sophomores - Rodney Mabry, William Overstreet;

Freshmen-Linda Wallace, Linda Cruse, Genie Habacker, Joe Katzel, Bill Dalby, Danny Alexander;

8th Grade - Stephen Baker, Patricia Beaton, Tommy Shelton, Jean Smith, Winnie Sue Summers, Karen Terrell, Jimmy Williams, Julie Hulsey, Mary Burt Nirmaier, Chris Perry:

7th Grade - Linda Lee Walder, Pamela Groben, David Bernstein, Brenda Canup, Cheryl L. Champion, Lucy (Weil) Wooldridge, Douglas Johnson, Valerie Ford, Debbie Padgett, Noel Gatliff, Brenda Koss, Marvin Lisso, Gerrie Smith, Suzann Elliott, Bill Parks, Steve Owen, Cindy Hughes, Max Garland.

Jr. Rotarians Attend Wednesday Meets

Pat Hawley is Lone Oak's Junior from other high schools attends the Rotarian for the month of November. Pat is a senior and plays baseball and basketball. He is also Business Manager of The Oak "K". The Junior Rotarian for the month of October was Kenneth Grief, Kenneth is a senior this year and plays on the baseball team.

The Junior Rotarian for September was Joe Sloan. Joe is also a senior and is the president of his class. He has been named a semifinalist in the 1962-'63 Merit Scholarship competition.

The representative from Lone Oak along with Junior Rotarians Paducah Rotary Club meeting each Wednesday for three weeks. The meetings are held at the Cobb Hotel. After eating, the boys and the club members hear a speaker.

At the first meeting of the month the school representatives sit together. During their second and third meetings, they each sit at a different table with various Paducah

The Lone Oak Rotarian is chosen by Mr. Robinson, Other schools represented are: Reidland, Heath, St. Mary's, and Tilghman.



The Lone Oak High School Band is composed of students from grades 7-12. They are pictured in dress uniforms with the twirlers and drum major.

Band Uses New Instruments In Performances

The band participated in the award ceremony for the Fifth Naval District in Paducah on November 7. The ceremony was held at the J. C. Civic Center with the Rear Admiral of the Fifth Naval District presenting the awards. Lt. Gov. Wilson Wyatt was also present. After the presentation of awards, the Band played "Ruffles and Flourishes," "National Anthem."

and presented a short concert during the get-acquainted period.

On November 10, the band will participate in the homecoming parade at Murray State College.

This year the band will add something new to this end of the state. The new items are called "Flat Jacks", and they are base drums. The difference between the "Flat Jacks" and an ordinary base drum is its size and weight. The "Flat Jacks" will add flash to the band by spinning throughout the parade. Dick Blackston and Glenn Davis will play these drums. Also new to the band this year are two piccoloes, three saxophones, three baritone horns, a bass clarinet and percussion equipment. These instruments were provided by the McCracken County School Board.

How To Be Very Popular Without Really Trying

By Debbie Reynolds

As Taken From SEVENTEEN

It's wonderful to get laughs, but not when you lose people's respect. They just think of you as the village nut and never consider you for class office or any position of responsibility.

You get laughs—but not many dates. If you are still a little tomboyish and prefer blue jeans to a dress or would rather climb trees than paint your fingernails, watch out! Boys don't usually date girls they climb trees with, unless the couple is Tarzan and Jane.

Many girls are shy. Is that you? Don't feel lonely because there are many others in the same boat. When some people are shy they clam up, but others just start talking and saying nothing, to overcome shyness: either way people will get the wrong impression of you, Try to be yourself and have a good time. Talk to the boys about sports, cars or other things that you know they are interested in. Make a point, before you date a boy, to find out what his interests are. If you feel like a bump on a log when you date: try double-dating. Then the burden of conversation is on four sets of shoulders, not just yours.

Manners are an important phase of popularity. Good manners can be learned. So can the art of conversation. But you don't acquire them over night. They require time and effort.

Every girl or boy should learn how to dance. Any girl with two feet can learn to dance well. Dancing is fun. It's also the easiest way to get a girl or boy in your arms,

Being popular does not mean to follow the crowd. If you want to be popular be a leader and try being an individual.

Juniors Complete Magazine Drive

The Junior Class of Lone Oak High School has completed their annual magazine drive for 1962-63. Mrs. Goheen, sponsor of the magazine drive, said that the Juniors have done a fine job in reaching their goal and continuing to work until the last day of the drive.

She also said that the Juniors wish to express thanks to everyone who bought a magazine and for the contributions made to the Junior

Captains of the drive were: Lynn Boyd, Joan Raffidy, Annette Smith, Joe Henderson, and Claudia Owens.

The high salesman was Sandra Thompson, who sold \$113.37 worth of magazines, Others on the top ten list of salesmen are: Gail Stratton, Martha Thomas, Delois Tucker, Richard Titsworth, Pam Smith, Robert Lough, Randal Gibson, Tommy Wyman, and Lynn Boyd.

Juniors Present Play

The Junior Class of Lone Oak High School presented its play "January Thaw" on October 26 at 8:00 in the school auditorium. The play was a three act comedy which involved two families who each claimed title to the same house, The young people of the families finally solved the problem. The director of the play was Miss Wilma Stewart and the student director is Joan Raffidy, All of the actors and the stage hands spent long hours working on the play, and it was enjoyed by everyone, The play was presented to the student body on Monday, October 29, 350 people attended the play on Friday night.

Betas Attend Meeting

The District Beta Clubs met October 20 for their annual semester meeting which was held at Crittenden County. A delegation of nine students and Mr. Blackburn, the sponsor, attended. The business meeting consisted of nominating a vice-president for the State Convention and discussing other points concerning the State Convention. This was followed by a talent show which was put on by the different high schools. Refreshments were served, and the problems of different schools and their Beta clubs were discussed.

Any senior boy who is interested in applying for a Naval Reserve Officers Training Corps scholarship must do so by November 16, 1962.

'OF THE MONTH'

By Denise McClure and Andy Palmer

Seniors — Linda Cole

Roy Rushing Juniors — Claudia Owens

Sammy Brookshire

Sophomores - Cheris Steger

Terry Massa

Freshmen — Phyllis Alexander Bob Hougland

Eighth Graders — Holly Rendleman Keith Gibson

Seventh Graders - Debbie Padgett Ricky Coltharp

Event — Senior Rings

Social Event — Senior Halloween Party

Tragedy — Halloween Night

Wolf — Janet Wickliffe

Lamb — Bill Torian

Dreamer — June Burks Speed Demon — "Antonio"

Flirt Innet Iones

Flirt — Janet Jones Goof — Jackie Wesson

Heart Throb — Joe Henderson

Sweetheart — LaNell Gibson

Musclehead — Dick Blackston Movic — "Bird Man of Alcatraz"

Song — "Return to Sender"

Saying — "How Green!"

Car - Barry Johnson's "55" Chevy

MR. DOORES ATTENDS INDUSTRIAL ARTS MEET

Mr. Doores, our Industrial Arts Instructor, went to Louisville, November 2 and 3 to attend the Kentucky Industrial Arts Convention. Mr. Doores was asked by the vice-president of the association to appear on a panel discussion with four other industrial arts instructors. The topic he spoke on was "The Explanatory Function of the General Shop."

The highlight of the program was a talk by Dr. London from the University of Missouri. Dr. London is nationally known in the field of Industrial Education.

Also at the convention, Mr. Doores had the opportunity to see exhibits of projects made by industrial arts students from the state of Kentucky and machinery from different manufacturing companies, Also he collected different project ideas which he can put into practice in our own industrial arts shop.

Mr. Doores says he hopes next year he can exhibit projects made by Lone Oak students at the state convention.

P.-T.A. MEMBERSHIP DRIVE ENDS NOV. 12

The P.-T.A. Membership Drive which started October 15, 1962, has now reached a total of 844 members. This is quite a bit short of the goal set. The slogan for this drive was 1002 in '62.

The rooms reaching 200% were: Mrs. Edwards and Mr. Douglas. Mrs. McCracken's room reached 192%. Other rooms reaching 150% and over were: Mrs. Helfer, Mrs. North, Miss Stewart, Mr. Blackburn, Mrs. Carr, and Mrs. Hender-

The drive will continue until the next P.-T.A. meeting which is November 12.

Clubs Hold First Meetings of 1962-63 School Year

ART CLUB

Lone Oak has an art club this year. The instructor is Mrs. Judy Roof. The sponsors for the eighth grade are: Mrs. Douglas and Mrs. Wyman. Seventh grade sponsors are: Miss Trevathan and Mrs. Seelye.

Eighth grade officers are: President, Suzzane Harper; Vice-President, Garry Timmons; Secretary, Steven Long; and Treasurer, Judy Topper.

Seventh grade officers are: President, Ricky Coltharp; Vice-President. Nancy Simmons; and Secretary, Brenda Koss.

BIOLOGICAL SCIENCE CLUB

The Biological Science Club held its organizational meeting on Thursday, October 11, in the Biology room with 41 members present, Officers elected were: President, Don Liles; Vice-President, Gary Detraz; Treasurer, Sharyon Schnell; Reporter, Judith Littlejohn,

The vice-president who is also program chairman, appointed Jimmy Cruse and Nathon Davis to serve on the program committee.

The club plans to use as its program theme for the year, Branches and Career Opportunities. These subjects will be investigated through programs using film, speeches, and study.

F.F.A.

The Lone Oak Chapter of F.F.A. held its first meeting Thursday, Oct. 11. The business consisted of discussing projects for the year and programs of work. Standing committees were appointed to work out programs of work. There are ten committees.

The Chapter was represented in the F.F.A. Fat Cattle Show at Murray, October 8, by Richard Titsworth, who showed a Blue Ribbon

HOB NOB DRIVE-IN

Plate Lunches Open 24 Hours A Day 1630 Kentucky Ave.

Wahls Incorporated

"In The Heart Of Lone Oak" Dial 443-5661

Thompson's Garage Route No. 6 Melber Road Prop., MILTON THOMPSON

Cave Margaret Martha Serving The Lone Oak Area CAVE J. THOMAS INSURANCE AGENCY Phone 442-1744 164 Augusta

Compliments

ADRIAN'S RESTAURANT

The chapter held its first night meeting, October 29, at 7:00 P.M. in the Agriculture Room. The next regular meeting will be November

F.H.A.

The Lone Oak Chapter of Future Homemakers of America met in the homemaking department of Lone Oak High School with Gloria Henson presiding.

Members who attended the F.H.A. officers training school at Murray reported on the meeting. The chapter program emphasized how individuals can improve personal, family, and community living. Several members gave brief talks on character traits such as integrity, forgiveness, loyalty, responsibility, determination, concern for others and faith.

Those on the program were: Linda Harris, Sharon Shaffer, Shelia Freidman, Judy Davidson, Janice Harper, Loma Purcell, Cheryl Green, Delores Tucker, and Barbara

INDUSTRIAL ARTS CLUB

The Lone Oak Industrial Arts Club held its first meeting Thursday, October 11. Officers elected were: President, Mickey Ross; Vice-President, Bill Dalby; Secretary and Treasurer, Charles Hamlin; and Reporter, James Denton. The club invited a conservation officer to speak to them at their next meet-

HI-Y CLUB

The Lone Oak Hi-Y Club held its first meeting of the year Thursday, October 11. The business consisted of making plans to attend the convention at Louisville, November 15-17. The Club decided to have a car wash Saturday, October 20, to raise money to send delegates to the con-

Compliments Of LONE OAK DAIRYETTE

Compliments Of CURTIS and MAYS

STERNBERG'S D-X

ROAD SERVICE PHONE 444-9540

Compliments Of LONE OAK BARBER SHOP ROSCOE KEELING, Prop.

Smithson Dairy Barn Home Made Pies Burger 'n Basket - 50 Cents 3405 Lone Oak Road Phone 444-9560

Officers elected were: President, Andy Palmer: Vice-President, Pat Hawley; Secretary, Jackie Thompson; Treasurer, Mike Purcell; and Chaplain, Larry McCracken,

The Club held its first meeting at Andy Palmer's house October 17. The purpose of the meeting was to elect the delegates to attend Louis-

MATH. CLUB

The Math. Club under its sponfors, Mrs. Edwards, Mrs. Maddox, and Mr. Wyman, started off by electing the officers as follows: President, Randy Mabry; Vice-President, Hank Shepherd; Secretary, Patsy Kelly; Treasurer, Janet Wickliffe; Program Chairman, Betty George; and Reporter, Martha Terry.

The next meeting of the club will be spent studying Parliamentary Procedure. There are 34 members, and all but six are in the Math. Club for the first time.

MUSIC CLUB

The Lone Oak Music Club held its first meeting of the school year October 11. The Officers elected were: President, Sammy Hargrove; Vice-President, Keny Via; Secretary, Debby Padgett and Treasurer, Charlotte Wenzel, The Program Committee consisted of Charles Lindsey. Max Garland, Betsy Gatlin and Brenda Canup.

The second Preliminary Student Congress of this school year was convened at Clark Co. High School, November 3rd at 8:30 A.M.

> WDXR 1560-RADIO

Novella's Beauty Shop 204 Lakeview Drive Phone 443-1246

W-P-A-D AM-FM THE STATION WITH

A PERSONALITY" 1450 AM - 96.9 FM

Eleven students from L.O.H.S. were seated. Senators were: Carolyn Douglas, Gayle Cruse, and Diane Blackburn. Representatives were: Rodney Mabry, James Goforth, Tommy Metcalf, Gary Detraz, Ann Dunbar, Hollace Dahler, Diane Harris, and Penny Parks, Miss Stewart and Mrs. McCracken took the group to the meet.

PHYSICAL SCIENCE CLUB

The Lone Oak Physical Science Club held its first meeting Thursday, October 11, The meeting consisted mostly of organizing the club. Officers elected were: President, Mike King and Vice-President, Richard Dimmel. For the next meeting the club plans to visit the Southern Bell Laboratories.

VOCAL MUSIC

The vocal department will attend Quad-State Musical Festival on Monday, November 5, at Murray State College. The students who will attend are: Carolyn Douglas, Joan Raffidy, Juliana Wenzel, Teresa Schmidt, Howard Alls, Tommy Metcalf. Miss Griffin will accompany

Miss Griffin also announced that she would like to see anyone who is interested in trying out for the tenor or bass section of the A Cappella Choir.

COMPLIMENTS

OF

WONDER MARKET

JACKSON STREET PADUCAH, KENTUCKY

☆

"SELLS FOR LESS"

Ritz Beauty Shop Ritz Hotel Paducah, Ky.

Compliments Of

Citizens Savings Bank and Trust Co. LONE OAK BRANCH

UNITED DELCO

Wrecker Service

L. B. VAUGHN MOTOR CO. 3250 LONE OAK ROAD PADUCAH, KY.

Auto Parts - Wholesale and Retail

TIRES

COOPER

Phone 442-5575

THE PADUCAH BANK

Member F. D. I. C.

"WHAT PADUCAH MAKES — MAKES PADUCAH"

LONE OAK OPENS REGULAR SEASON WITH SYMSONIA

By David Saucier

The first basketball game of the season is on November 9, at Symsonia. Game time for the "B" team is 7:00 P.M. and for the "A" team 8:00 P.M.

Mr. Dexter said that Lone Oak will have a ball team which has good speed and that the boys want to play ball. He also said that the team is a little weak on defense, and lacks experience but they will develop as the season progresses.

Symsonia has a big team, and the fact Lone Oak is playing away on the first ball game will have a big

affect on the outcome of the game The first five will come from these six boys: Charlie Brown Center, Pat Hawley - Forward, Freddie Howard-Forward, Roy Rushing-Guard, Jay Burnett-Guard, Hank Shepherd-Guard. Other team members are: David Saucier, John Beaton, Keith Mason, Frank Harris, Terry Barkley, Jimmy Alexander, Jim Sinquefield, Donnie Harper, Bobby Murphy, Dick Blackston, Dennis McCracken, Charles Sigler, Ronnie Hayden, Gary Reecer. The managers are: Terry Belcher and Ronnie Kaler,

LONE OAK IS HIGH SCORER AT JAMBOREE; WINS BASKETBALL

The annual basketball Jamboree was held at Heath on Friday, November 2. There were eight teams participating in the Jamboree this year. In the first game of the night, Lone Oak beat Heath by the score of 25 to 12. In the following games, Reidland beat Ballard 24 to 22, and St. Mary's beat Lyon County 19 to 8. In the final game, Hickman

County defeated Carlisle 21 to 5.

For the second year in a row, the Flash won the basketball which is given to the team scoring the most points in the twelve minute periods,

The scoring for Lone Oak went as follows: Howard, 7; Shepherd, 6; Hawley, 4; Brown, 3; Rushing, 3; and Burnett, 2.

DON'T SAY DONUTS SAY DIXIE CREME

Compliments Of

WILSON CANDY COMPANY

LIGON BODY SHOP

350 South 31st St. PHONE 444-7490

PHELPS BROTHERS FARM SERVICE

600 S. 3rd Paducah, Ky. Feeds - Seeds - Fertilizer Your Cooperative Service Agency Phone 443-3570

> Compliments Of Your BURGER CHEF DRIVE-INN

PEG'S BEAUTY SHOP

2855 Maryland PEGGY DOORES, Prop. BAZZELL'S

Decorating Supplies Warren's Paints, Wallpaper 123 South 3rd St. Ph. 442-1114

BURGER BAR

PIZZA 29TH AND JACKSON

LET'S GO BOWLING CARDINAL LANES Cardinal Point Shopping Center

SLIM'S BARBECUE

125 North 11th St. CURB SERVICE

Compliments Of

LONE OAK PHARMACY

3021 LONE OAK ROAD

The Peoples First National Bank and Trust Co. 300 BROADWAY

"McCracken County's Only National Bank"

GATLIN AND COHRS

118 South 4th Street GET FREE RECORDS, JOIN OUR RECORD CLUB Guaranteed Service On Any T.V. Or Radio

COMPOSITE SCORES FOR BASEBALL: 1962

A.B.		PC.	B. AV.
Brown (p)16	6	2	375
Burnett (ss)20	6	2	300
Jarvis (1b)24	11	6	457
Grief (cf)20	7	7	350
McCracken (rf) 7	1	2	143
Shepherd (lf)19	5	2	262
Hicks (c)17	8	4	470
Beaton (p)17	5	6	353
Thompson (2b)11	4	2	363
Herndon (c) 8	4	1	500
Ross (of) 6	1	3	167
Alexander (of) 6	2	1	333
Harper (2b) 7	3	2	429
Hawley (of) 7	3	3	429
McDougal (of) 2	1	1	500
Howard (p) 5	3	1	600
Via (p) 0	0	0	0

PITCHING

LP. Howard14 Beaton21 Brown14 Shepherd61/1

> HOME RUNS Grief (1), Shepherd (1)

Compliments Of SWIFT'S TEXACO And Restaurant Lone Oak Road

Brannon's Gulf Service 2980 Lone Oak Rd. Muffler Service, Brake Service, and Service Calls Phone 444-9367 Lone Oak, Ky.

Adams Super Market

3042 Lone Oak Road Phone 442-0361 ALWAYS WELCOME Beyer's Standard Service 538 Lone Oak Road

Phone 444-9230

Compliments Of BOYD'S MARKET

> Lone Oak, Ky. Phone 442-0233

Compliments Of LONE OAK GARAGE

112 North Friendship John Holshouser, Prop.

JIM'S PLACE Across From The High School Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Chili

GLIDDEN SPRED SATIN MICHAEL HARDWARE CO.

Compliments Of

Midwest Dairy Products

921 MONROE STREET PHONE 442-2725

Goodyear Service

600 Jefferson Street

PADUCAH, KENTUCKY

Phone 442-5464